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June 1, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits a report on the implementation of King County’s Rural Economic Strategies Plan (RES), as required by Ordinance 17956, Section 2.

King County is committed to fostering and improving economic opportunities for rural residents and businesses while protecting rural character and the natural environment. The RES is organized around seven specific industry clusters: agriculture, forestry, equestrian, recreation and tourism, home based business, commercial and industrial, and rural cities. The attached report provides an overview of each cluster, along with goals, measures, and strategies for implementation.  

In addition to the RES strategies carried out by departments and agencies across King County government, the Executive’s Office is proud to sponsor the annual Executive’s Small Business Awards, for which there is a “Rural Small Business of the Year” category. This award recognizes the small business that has achieved excellence in one of the traditional rural industry clusters. It has been my great pleasure to recognize the finalists and winners each year, to learn about the diversity of economic activity in rural King County, and to honor their spirit of entrepreneurship and stewardship.

This report furthers the goals and objectives of the King County Strategic Plan, the Strategic Climate Action Plan and the County’s commitment to Equity and Social Justice by encouraging sustainable agriculture, farmers’ markets, forestry stewardship and conservation. In particular, the Local Food Economy Initiative, which is embedded in the implementation of the RES, sets ambitious goals to ensure that all King County residents, regardless of economic status, have access to healthy food.  



It is estimated that this report required 40 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $2,000. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Thank you for your consideration of this report. If you have any questions, please contact John Taylor, Assistant Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4602.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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